LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM Council Annual Report

For the 2008-09 School Year

Council Membership


Kim Jiranek– Parent 


Sherry Powers – Parent 


Rebecca Hillard – Teacher/Co-Chairperson


Alana Wooldridge – Teacher


Emily Robbins - Teacher


Jennifer Lewis  – Principal/Chairperson

                      Committees for 2008-2009

Technology/PR





Science

Mikki Bland






Penny O’Neal

Jessica Tabb






Rebecca Parrish

Marsha Price






Cindy Allen

Tina Furnish






Andrea Meyer

Emily Wilcoxson





Amanda Williams

Mary Jo Haydon





(Data Analysis, Activity
 (Grants/Work with Mr. Thornton- Pics for paper etc.)


Ideas, Inventory)

Language Arts





ARTS

Tracy Hardeman





Beth Root

Becky Hillard






Kim Howell

Jenny Hegstad





Jill McIntyre

Terry Schneider





Tommy Tingle

Wynna Mabe






Yvonda Peerce

(Data Analysis, Suggested 





Kathy Caswell
Activities- Grade Level SPAT)



          (Data Analysis, Inventory,









School Wide Events)

Safety






Professional Development

Carol Burnett






Linda Reed

Janelle Mason





Emily Robbins

Emily Robbins





Jessica Tabb

Teresa Isham





Susan Lewis

Jessica Forbis





Jill McIntyre

Susan Lewis






Alana Wooldridge

Cindy Riney






(PD Plan Feb./March& PD 

(Data –Section III, Safety Inspections





(Paperwork)

Of School Grounds –periodically)

Math







Social Studies

Pam Goodin






Rachelle Grey

Patti Kensicki





Terry Wilson

Rose Brown






Doug O’loughlin

Alana Wooldridge





Trish Simpson

Karen Hart






Kim Fox

Janice Williams





Sally Leonard

Shelly Simpson
Teresa Hoover




        (Activity ideas, VETERNS DAY

Text Book Adoption
Special Occasions





Sunshine

Tracy Hardeman





Sheila Fonda

Emily Robbins





Trish Simpson

Becky Hillard






Tina Furnish

Carol Burnett






Mary Brown

Andrea Meyer





Cathy Phillips

Robyn Forrest





Robyn Forrest

Tina Furnish






Trina Woodrum









Kathy Caswell

	



















	
	             Carol Thomas 

             Michelle Mudd

	
	
	


Council Training


The council members attended training during the summer of 2008.  Liz Erwin or Michael Kral conducted the training sessions, both are approved trainer with KASC.  Training topics were: Budget Basics, Parent Engagement and Student Achievement and Introduction to School-Based Decision Making, Part I and II.


Council Focus

ACHIEVEMENTS OF THE SITE-BASED COUNCIL


The SBDM Council is in its fifteenth year of existence.  Members of the SBDM Council for the 2008-09 school year were Jennifer Lewis, principal, Kim Jiranek, parent; Sherry Powers, parent; Rebecca Hillard/Co Chairperson, teacher; Alana Wooldridge, teacher, and Emily Robbins, teacher.  Three members are serving consecutive terms, with Alana Wooldridge, Kim Jiranek and Sherry Powers serving their first term.

The council members worked well together and addressed parent and staff concerns when they arose.  Most SBDM business was routine and revolved around maintaining a quality educational program.  A few of the issues decided by the council were:
· The Council was consulted on the hiring or transfer of the following staff during the 2008-09 school year:  Linda Reed to half-time Assistant Principal, Jessica Tabb half-time Physical Education and Title One, Amanda Williams; First Grade, Sherri Sallee was rehired to assist with the ESS Day Time Waiver Program.  Sherri, resigned in November; Melissa Meredith and Constance Bridenbaugh were each hired half-time. Annie Brown replaced Mary Brown in the STEP Unit, Tara Vaughn, replaced William Tingle in the MMD Unit.
· Accepted Rose Brown/Shelly Simpson as the Academic Coach.

Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council reviewed the following policies and made appropriate changes.
· Policy # 01.01 – Regular Council meeting date, time and location.
· Policy # 01.03 – Definition of a quorum for SBDM Council Business.

· Policy # 01-04 – Distribution of council meeting agenda

· Policy # 05-02 – Review of Instructional Materials upon Complaint.

· Policy # 06-02 – Student Support Services

Lincoln Trail Elementary SBDM Council adopted the following policy.
· Policy # 05.06 – Charitable Gaming

The following actions were taken by the SBDM Council
· Approved the 2007-08 School Report Card.
· Approved a Charitable Gaming license for “Bingo”
· Approved the school’s 2008-09 Title I Plan and budget. 

· Approved the 2008-09 plans for the ESS program/Day-time Waiver.

· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their needs request for the 2009-2010 school year
· The SBDM Council reviewed Data Disaggregation for KCCT.

· The SBDM Council reviewed the NCLB Report.

· The SBDM Council reviewed Think Link reports upon completion of tests throughout the year. 

· The SBDM Council began work for Advance Ed (SACS)

· The SBDM Council conducted Implementation and Impact Check for review of Comprehensive School Improvement Plan.

· The SBDM Council reviewed SB168 Achievement Gap 
· Approved tentative budgets for the 2009-2010 school year for Activity Funds and Per Pupil Allotment.

· Approved Lincoln Trail’s membership in the KY Association of School Councils for 2009-2010
· The SBDM Council presented to Hardin County Board of Education their goals, plans and accomplishments.
· SBDM parents and teachers were elected in May for the 2009-2010 school year.   Jill McIntyre, Emily Robbins and Alana Wooldridge will serve as our teacher elected council members.  Parent elections were conducted by our P.T.A.  Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek will continue as Parent Members.
· Lincoln Trail Elementary completed the 2008-2009 school year with an enrollment of 519 in K-5th grade and 29 pre-school students or a total of 548.
· There were three staff retirements from Lincoln Trail Elementary at the close of the 2008-2009 school year they are: Kathy Caswell, with 30 years of service to Hardin County Schools, Kim Howell, with 29 years of service to Hardin County Schools, and Mary Brown with 19 years of service to Hardin County Schools.
· The SBDM Council approved the hiring of the following staff for the 2009-2010 year.

· Ace Adcock - Physical Education
· Ashley Woosley – 4th Grade Teacher
· Allison Hahn – Math Science Lab
· Lisa Jaggers – 1st Grade Teacher

· Stephanie Gravell – MMD Assistant
· The following in house changes were made for 2009-2010 school year.



Jessica Tabb from P.E./Fine Arts/Title One to 2nd Grade



Yvonda Peerce from Primary Assistant to Kindergarten Assistant



Karen Wimsatt from Kindergarten Assistant to Pre-School Assistant




Melissa Meredith from Part Time ESS to Full Time Primary Assistant

Measurement of Success

· Lincoln Trail Elementary school lunch program was recognized as a Gold Level Team Nutrition School. 

· The involvement of parents and other community members in the school as volunteers helps make our school successful.  Eighty nine parents and community volunteers contributed 1,645 hours of service during the 2008-09 school year. 

· Lincoln Trail Elementary met all goals in the (AYP) for the “No Child Left Behind Act”.

· Pam Goodin was nominated as our Excel Teacher.  Mrs. Goodin placed in the five finalists for our district.
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